




























Betty Jo Mahan <bettyjo.mahan@knoxmpc.org>

[MPC Comment] Traffic pattern on McCloud Rd 
1 message

Doug Barnhart <dbarnhar1@gmail.com> Wed, Aug 8, 2018 at 4:12 PM
Reply-To: dbarnhar1@gmail.com
To: commission@knoxmpc.org

I understand that I have missed the deadline for comments for the Aug 9 MPC meeting, but I wanted to raise a more
general concern about development in the McCloud Rd area in Halls.
 
The package for Aug 9, agenda item 14, Berry Patch Farms subdivision, 7-SF-18-C AND 7-K-18-UR, states on page 14-3
that "The use will not draw additional traffic through residential areas since the development has access to a collector
street"
 
While McCloud Rd is indeed a collector, traffic patterns in that area are not necessarily what you may have assumed.  I
have lived in Peterson Place subdivision, immediately adjacent to the proposed development, for several years.  I know the
routes that I take in that area, and I have seen many others take one of the same routes, likely for the same reasons.
 
When I leave Peterson Place, westbound on McCloud Rd, I usually take a shortcut to Maynardville Hwy via Ventura Dr and
Ledgerwood Rd, and a significant proportion of the westbound traffic seems to do the same.  This takes the traffic through
an otherwise quiet residential area on Ventura, increasing the hazard to the residents of that neighborhood.  The hazard is
further increased by a blind hill on Ventura between McCloud and Ledgerwood; sight distance is extremely limiited in both
directions.  I take this route for several reasons:  partly because it's often a more direct route to my destination, but partly
because following McCloud all the way to Andersonville Pike is problematic.
 
I seldom take McCloud all the way to Andersonville Pike, for several reasons.  First and foremost is the fact that the
intersection of McCloud and Andersonville Pike is unnecessarily difficult and dangerous to negotiate.  Most drivers want to
turn left onto Andersonville Pk, but the volume of traffic in both directions on Andersonville Pk often makes that difficult. 
Traffic from Hill Rd and occasionally from the subdivision opposite McCloud add to the difficulty at times, and the blind hill
on Andersonville Pk just north of Hill Rd makes it difficult or impossible to see southbound traffic on Andersonville Pk in
time to make a safe turn, especially if that traffic exceeds safe speeds.  The only traffic control devices are stop signs on
McCloud, Hill Rd, and the subdivision exit.  Improved traffic control would make these intersections safer and more usable.
 
On top of that, Andersonville Pk becomes all but impassable during drop-off and pick-up times at Halls Elementary school. 
So, there are a couple of good reasons (and a few other minor reasons) that I avoid taking McCloud to Andersonville Pk.
 
Given all this, I think that it stands to reason that development near McCloud east of Ventura will result in an increase in
traffic through the Ventura Dr neighborhood. 
 
 
Doug Barnhart
4411 Cornview Ln
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